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LAWRENCE J. BRADY
STAFF DIRECTOR

Mr. Todd Park

U.S. Chief Technology Officer

Office of Science and Technology Policy
Executive Office of the President

725 17th Street N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Park:

I was disappointed to receive a letter from the Office of Science and Technology Policy
this afternoon communicating your continued refusal to testify at the Committee’s November 13,
2013 hearing on the development and rollout of the HealthCare.gov website. Your
unwillingness to appear before the Committee continues an unfortunate pattern of the current
Administration when it comes to matters of transparency and Congressional oversight.

As you know, I first asked for you to brief the Committee in an October 21, 2013 letter.
Nine days later, on October 30, 2013, the White House responded on your behalf that you were
too busy working to help fix the failed website to speak with the Committee. Because of your
long history of involvement in the development and rollout of HealthCare.gov, I invited you to
participate in next week’s hearing before the Committee along with other key Administration
technology officials, including senior White House, Health and Human Services, and Centers for
Medicare and Medicaid Services officials. You are the only invited witness who remains
unwilling to appear voluntarily.

While the letter I received on your behalf this afternoon states that you are working full
time on a fix to the failed website, I note that since the October 1 launch, you have found time to
talk with media outlets about the site’s failure. For example, you are quoted in an October 7,
2013 New York Times article as stating that, to fix the website, “Right now ... we’ve got what we
think we need. The contractors have sent reinforcements. They are working 24-7. We just wish
there was more time in a day.”’

Millions of Americans have lost their health insurance and are rapidly approaching a
point where they must begin to prepare for the possibility of having no health insurance on

' Michael D. Shear & Robert Pear, Health Exchange Delays Tied to Software Crash in Early Rush, N.Y. TIMES, Oct.
7, 2013, available at http://www.nytimes.com/2013/10/08/us/health-exchange-delays-tied-to-software-crash-in-
early-rush.html?pagewanted=all& r=2&.



January 1, 2014. They deserve your sworn testimony before their elected representatives about
what went wrong — not simply the media outlets that White House officials have deemed an
appropriate use of your time away from working on the website project. Reliable testimony
about the status of efforts to address problems with HealthCare.gov is highly relevant to ongoing
concerns about security vulnerabilities, as well as legislative proposals Congress is currently
considering that would allow Americans to keep individual insurance plans cancelled because of
Obamacare regulations.

Given your continue unwillingness to appear voluntarily next week, I am left with no
choice but to compel your appearance. Please find attached to this letter a subpoena for your
testimony before the Committee next Wednesday, November 13, 2013.

Sincerel,yo

Darrell Issa
Chairman

oE The Honorable Elijah E. Cummings, Ranking Minority Member



